ROCHESTER INSTITUTE OF TECHNOLOGY

Student Council Minutes March 24, 1952

The meeting was called to order by President Jack Stumpf at 5:05 P.M. Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved. Roll call was taken.

Mr. Wilson, of the Counseling Center, spoke to Council concerning the function and services of the Center, stressing the following points;

1. guidance service for veterans,

2. apptitude tests and vocational auidance for workers from industries,

3. free vocational assistance to students.
Under this service, any student may make arrangements, through his department supervisor, for an interview to obtain vocational guidance, information regarding colleges and universities, or help in personal problems. Students are encouraged to take advantage of these facilities.

Bob VanAuken reported that during the blood drive held March3, 244 pints were pledged and 216 were accepted. 28.7% of the school donated. The Red Team was the winner with 129 pints against 115 pints for the Blues. Joe McKenna moved that the proposed informal party be held for the entire Council at the end of the second blood drive in April. Seconded and carried.

It was announced that the redecoration of Clark Union is complete at a total cost of nearly \$800. The revised House Rules governing the use of Clark Union will be strictly enforced in the future.

The estimated cost of \$393 to pay for the reupholstering of Clark Union sofas was found to be insufficient. Additional expenses incurred in reupholstering an end chair and purchasing gliders for the furniture have raised the cost to \$452. Granville Bentley moved that \$452 be taken from the reserve fund to meet this expense. Seconded and carried.

Elections of Wechanical and Electrical A-block junior and senior representatives for next year's Council will take place within the next two weeks.

In regard to the 1951-52 budget, Granville Bentley reported that information is available as to amounts spent by each organization as of March 7, 1952. There will be more discussion next week.

A representative from the Women's Bowling Team Anguacted that the blanches and the state of the sear's Budget and for which, as a non-functioning organization they have no use to the Fencing Team. Took Hoseley moved that the \$50 be reallocated to the Fencing Team. Seconded and carried.

At a special Inter-Organizational meeting held March 18, Mr. Cutler explained the Institute's insurance program. A more complete report will be forthcoming.

Mr. Killip, of Bastian Brothers, will be in the Student Council office on April 21, at 4 and 7 P.M.

Arrangements will be made for the sale of Commencement announcements to students now on work block. Announcements to this effect will be posted.

Council members are requested to consider possible cambidates for next year's officers. The President must be a full time student; Vice-President and Secretary may be students in cooperative departments. Elections will be held in about six weeks.

Don Hoseley moved that the meeting be adjourned. Seconded and carried. Meeting adjourned at 6:10 P.M.

Respectfully submitted, Joan Higgins, Secretary